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Elected Officers:

A-1 Lioness President 

Lioness Ruby Hunter  

RR 2, 5068 Dorchester Rd 

Belmont, ON   N0L 1B0  

519-269-3095  

email: rhunter@wmic.ca 

Club: Springfield 

A-1 Lioness IPP  

Lioness Martha Berze  

28 Mill Manor Place 

Delaware, ON   N0L 1E0 

519-652-1369  

email: 

marthaberze@canada.com  

Club: Delaware  

A-1 Lioness Secretary 

Lioness Trudy Brown  

RR 1, 794 Talbot Trail E 

Wheatley, ON   N0P 2P0 

519-825-3054  

email: 

trudybrown4@sympatico.ca  

Club: Wheatley  

A-1 Lioness Treasurer  

PDP Lioness Janet Payne  

RR 1, 5628 Dundas St 

Dorchester, ON    N0L 1G4  

phone 519-268-3587   

email: janetrpayne@aol.com   

Club: Belmont 

A-1 Lioness Vice Pres   

Lioness Joyce Leal  

RR 2, 3132 Hamilton Road 

Dorchester, ON   N0L 1G5 

phone 519-268-3661   

email:joyceleal@live.ca   

Club: Belmont 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good day Lioness, wasn’t that the most beautiful Thanksgiving weekend?  I 

could use a few more of those.  Hopefully you could get out and enjoy the 

weekend.  I know I did.  We took Jim’s 87 year old mother with us on the 

lake tours and then out for supper. 

 

Well, I’ve gotten 3 Lioness clubs under my belt so far and looking forward 

to the rest of my visitations.  You ladies rock!  Great food and the 

hospitality is super and thank-you for your generous donations to my 

project, Crohns & Colitis .  From the bulletins and the M & A’s  received, 

all of you are already out there doing your Fund Raisers, (Wheatley, I’ll be 

waiting for the call), Craft Shows, Bus trips, Ladies night out, getting ready 

for the Christmas parades, etc.  Keep up the good work. 

 

I Believe that we as Lioness do make a difference.  I Believe that working 

together, we can make our Clubs Grow.  As in Governor Steve’s message, 

we need to be leaders within our communities, to render service to those 

who require it makes our communities a better place to grow and prosper. 

 

Be seeing you at the Cabinet Meeting Nov. 6 in Belmont. 

 

Yours in Lionism 

A-1 Lioness President 

Ruby I. Hunter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lioness President Ruby’s Goals  

To support the goals of District Governor Lion Steve Mahovlich 

To support Crohn’s and Colitis 

To continue making pillowcases for ConKerr Cancer  

To Promote and Encourage District Participation at Club Level 

 

November 2011 

Clubs – 14      Membership - 286 

A-1 Lioness  

President Pins  

are now available. 

$6.00 per pin 

mailto:rhunter@wmic.ca
mailto:marthaberze@canada.com
mailto:trudybrown4@sympatico.ca
mailto:janetrpayne@aol.com
mailto:joyceleal@live.ca


November is Crohn’s and Colitis Month 

 

Is Inflammatory Bowel Disease (IBD) the same as Irritable Bowel Syndrome (IBS)? 

While often confused because their names are similar and their symptoms can seem comparable, the 

two are not the same.  Both affect the digestive tract. However, with inflammatory bowel disease, 

inflammation is the key characteristic. In irritable bowel syndrome it is thought that problems arise 

because of changes to bowel function or the way the brain senses what is going on in the bowel; 

inflammation does not play a role. It is possible to have IBS if you have been diagnosed with IBD. It is 

also possible to have just one or the other. 

Over 200,000 Canadians suffer from inflammatory bowel disease. IBD affects more people than 

multiple sclerosis or HIV and is almost as prevalent as epilepsy and Type 1 diabetes. In spite of that, 

IBD remains a closet disease, shrouded in silence and relatively unknown. 

 

Why is that? Perhaps it is because people with Crohn’s disease (CD) and ulcerative colitis (UC) are 

reluctant to speak out about health issues that have been taboo in polite conversation. It’s time for 

that to stop. We need to bring this conversation out into the open and talk about a disease that 

strikes more than 9,000 new patients every year. 

The Costs of IBD - Canada has one of the highest incidences of IBD in the world. With an 

annual cost of $1.8 billion to individuals, their families and society at large, the burden of IBD is 

significant. In addition to the direct expenses to the health care system, it is estimated that IBD incurs 

more than a $1 billion dollars every year in indirect costs like short and long-term work absences, 

productivity losses, caregiver work absences and patient out-of-pocket expenses related to care, 

nutritional products, medication and complementary therapies.  

The risk of premature death for IBD sufferers is 47 per cent higher than the general public, and 

the risk of developing colorectal cancer is also elevated.  

Challenges - Because they are often embarrassing to talk about, social stigma and the silence 

surrounding CD and UC lead to a lack of public understanding about the impact of IBD. IBD is 

currently not considered a chronic disease under government health strategies . An enhanced 

level of public and governmental awareness needs to be developed so that improved access to IBD 

specialists, procedures and medication can be established nationally. Also, improved employer 

understanding of the challenges inherent in these diseases would be enormously helpful to those 

living and working with the daily challenges of these diseases.  

What is the purpose of the Crohn’s and Colitis Foundation of Canada? - CCFC’s Mission is to 

“Find the Cure”. They are dedicated to raising money for research into the cause of Inflammatory 

Bowel Disease. In the pursuit of that cure, medical treatments will be discovered that will alleviate the 

suffering and pain that IBD patients experience.  CCFC is also dedicated to helping people learn 

about their disease. Through the website http://www.ccfc.ca,  patient information booklets, their 

magazine “the Journal” and education events, they are there to support you in your journey of 

discovery about inflammatory bowel disease. 

 

http://www.ccfc.ca


Important Dates: 

 

November 2 ..............................Region 1 Chairman Official Visit to South Windsor 

November 5 ..............................London Central Lioness Bazaar (see ad) 

November 6 .............................Cabinet meeting hosted by Belmont Lioness– SEE AD 

November 11-13 ......................Laugh & Learn at Four Points in London 

November 14 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Glencoe 

November 14 ............................Region 1 Chairman Official Visit to Tilbury 

November 19  ...........................Dorchester Lions Christmas Craft Market, Dorchester Comm Ctr 

November 20 ............................Delaware Lioness Craft Show (see ad) 

November 20  ........................... Springfield Lioness Crafts & More Show (See ad) 

November 21 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Wyoming 

November 22 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Arkona 

November 22 ............................Region 24 Chairman Official Visit to Delaware 

January 2 ...................................Region 1 Chairman Official Visit to Wheatley 

January 9 ...................................Region 24 Chairman Official Visit to Glencoe 

January 11.................................A-1 President’s Official Vist to Port Stanley 

January 17 ................................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Delaware 

January 21-22, 2012 .................MD”A” Cabinet Meeting, Markham 

January 23.................................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Mount Brydges 

January 28,  ..............................Delaware Lioness/Lions Trivia Night (see ad & registration) 

January 29, 2012 ....................Glencoe Lioness (Cabinet Meeting) 

April 2012.................................A-1 SPRING RALLY – London East 

April 13-15, 2012 .....................A-1 Convention, Pelee Days Inn, Leamington 

April 14, 2012 ..........................Convention Cabinet Meeting, Pelee Days Inn Leamington 

May 31 – June 3, 2012.............MD”A” CONVENTION, Niagara Falls 

June 2012 .................................Springfield Lioness (Cabinet Meeting) 

 

 

The Purr can be found online  

At the A-1 Lions website: 

Main site:  http://a1lions.tripod.com/ 

Lioness newsletter: 

http://a1lions.tripod.com/Newsletter-Lioness.htm 

 

Thank You Lion Curtis!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you get older your secrets are safe with your friends because they can’t remember them either.   

Forget Health Food ... .I’m at an age where I can use all the 

preservatives I can get! 

Being happy doesn't mean everything is perfect.  

It means you've decided to see beyond the imperfections 

President 

Ruby’s  

1

st

 Cabinet 

Meeting! 

A-1 Lioness sends 

our sincere 

sympathy to Lion 

Curtis Marwood 

on the loss of his 

wife Dawn. 

REMINDER:  The Purr will 

NOT be published in 

December.  Next Deadline 

is December 20

th

 for 

January Publication.  

THANKS !! 

http://a1lions.tripod.com/
http://a1lions.tripod.com/Newsletter-Lioness.htm


The Poppy 

 

When can poppies be worn daily?      

The official start of the Poppy Campaign is the last Friday in October.  This year the campaign runs from 

Oct 28 to Nov 11.  Presentations of the poppies to dignitaries such as the Gov General, the Lieutenant 

Governors and Premiers, are normally made in advance of the official campaign start date.  The distribution 

of poppies to the general public commences on October 28 and can be worn any time after that date.  

 

Is it proper to wear a poppy to commemorative events at any point during the 

calendar year or should the poppy be worn only during the Poppy Campaign?     

Although it is tradition for the Poppy to be worn only during the annual Remembrance period, a person may 

wear a Poppy any time he or she wishes to do so.  It is not unusual for Poppies to be worn at 

commemorative events throughout the year, particularly during Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC) 

pilgrimages.  The best approach is to follow the lead of the event organizers.  If you are organizing the 

event, you can seek advice from VAC senior officials or the Royal Canadian Legion.  

 

How should the Poppy be worn?     

The Royal Canadian Legion suggests that the Poppy be worn on the left lapel of a garment or as close to 

the heart as possible. 

 

 

 

This Veterans' Week, how will you remember? 

The Canada Remembers Program endeavours to keep alive the achievements and sacrifices  

made by those who served Canada in times of war and peace. 

 Visit:  www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/remembrance  

 

www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/remembrance


… Around A-1 

 

Arkona – 13 members 

Club holds meat raffles every month.  Held a Much Music Video Dance for Kids.  

Weekly senior’s euchre.  Donation to local Secondary School. 

   

Aylmer - 16 members 

Members volunteer with the VON programs, St Thomas Elgin General Hospital 

and Aylmer Museum.  Donations to purchase corrective eyewear for two 

students at local school, Remembrance Day Wreath, Christmas Care, Kids Help 

Phone and Canadian Mental Health.  Volunteer hours for July and August 

totaled 341.5!   

 

Belmont – 39 members 

Lioness held a Youth Exchange BBQ this summer.  Food donated to Aylmer Corner Cupboard.  

Donations to VON, Community Park Memorial and Aylmer Corner Cupboard.  Members are knitting 

for a Mitten Tree.  Members continue to make and sell pies.  (mmmmm…) 

 

Delaware – 17 members 

Craft show on November 20

th

 – see ad. 

 

London Central – 13 members 

Hold bingos for residents of Dearness Home.  Held fundraising BBQ’s all summer.  Donations to Eyes 

Right, Sunshine Foundation, Community Living London, Mission Services, Cancer, and Merrymount. 

 

London East – 12 members 

Lioness are sewing pillows for Con Kerr Cancer patients.  Holding a bake sale at Argyle Mall on Nov 

5.  Donations to Multiple Sclerosis, SARI, Community Living and VON. 

 

Mount Brydges – 16 members 

Members attended the MD “A” Meeting as well as the School of Instruction.  Hold monthly bingos.  

Donations to Salvation Army and a needy family.   

 

Port Stanley – 46 members 

Donations to Goderich Tornado Relief Fund, Port Stanley Gardeners (in memory of Lioness Helen), 

mission to Nicaragua,  ALS and Inn Out of the Cold.  Community Christmas Bazaar is November 26.  

Continue with Foot Care Clinics and sending cards to community members.  Dicken’s Day Parade is 

November 25.  246 hours of service volunteered in Sept/Oct. 

 

South Windsor – 14 members 

Club will be selling Christmas Cakes and Shortbread.  Club held a ‘book sale’ at their October 

meeting.  Donation was made to President Ruby’s project on her official visit. Other donations to 

Coats for Kids and local school breakfast program.   

 

Springfield – 12 members 

Club members travelling with A-1 President Ruby on her official visits.  Donations to Serenity 

House, local woman for back surgery and two area residents for Liberation Treatment for MS.  

Crafts and More show on November 20

th

 – see ad.  Welcomes new Lioness Wendy Keeping into the 

club! 

 



Tilbury – 25 members 

Lioness volunteer at local nursing home and school.  Ongoing donations to splash pad over a three 

year time period.  Members participated in the Terry Fox Run and held a Hot Dog BBQ. 

 

Wheatley – 17 members  

Donation to A-1 President Ruby’s project.  Club has donated used glasses and lenses to Lenscrafter.  

Tail Twister made them say the alphabet backwards or be fined!  Exercise your brains now that 

school is back in.   

 

Wyoming – 17 members 

Lioness entered and decorated a float in the Wyoming Fair and won second prize!  Congrats!!  

Donations to local high school scholarship, Petrolia Food Bank, CNIB Transportation, local resident’s 

dental fees and prize money for local fair.   

 

 

 

 

 

London East – Correction: 

Meeting Place: 

Green Lantern Restaurant, 911 Commissioners Road, London - 519-642-2262 

 

Belmont – NEW!! 

Meeting time changes from 7 pm to 6:30 starting with November meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lioness!  Does YOUR club report your Volunteer Hours on your M & A report??  If not, you should!!  Be Proud! 

If you don’t believe 

what you are doing is 

right, how can you 

inspire others?   

-- Int’l President  

Wing-Kun Tam 

Wrinkles should merely indicate where smiles have been  

… Mark Twain 

The most sincere compliment we can pay is attention.  

Retirement is when if the car doesn’t start, you don’t have to either. 



 

  President Ruby shares this from  

the South Windsor Lioness meeting! 

Lioness: 

Wear your name tags!! 

To all Elected and 

Appointed Officers  

and A-1 Lioness Club 

members! 

Fines WILL BE  

handed out this term!! 

Thoughts on Membership 

M – minutes – we must give our time as well as our talents & money to Lioness 

E – energy – we must maintain our energy for all our commitments be they for Lioness, Family or work. 

M – mental ability – we must think ahead and plan for a better future for mankind (2 heads better than 1) 

B – belongings – we all want to be part of the success and to be accepted as we are 

E – enthusiasm – we must maintain our enthusiasm towards all ideas and projects to help achieve success 

R – real – Lioness are real people helping to overcome real needs by giving of their real self. 

 

We must remember to accept each person as they really are with their own talents, values and needs.  

Make good use of your members and your club can only become stronger.  Ask not of what Lioness or others 

will do for you, but rather what you can do for the Future of our association. 

 

Thanks to Port Stanley Lioness & Fenwick Lioness Bulletin 

 

“All I can say about life is, Oh God, enjoy it!” 

…. Bob Newhart 

TYPICAL MEMBERS 

Some members are like wheelbarrows 

They are no good unless pushed. 

Some members are like canoes 

They need to be paddled. 

Some members are like kites 

They will fly away if not kept on a string. 

Some members are like footballs 

Who knows which way they will bounce? 

Some members are like balloons 

They are hard to blow up or are full of wind. 

Some members are like semi-trailers 

They need to be pulled. 

Some members are like lights 

They keep going off and on. 

Some members are like the North Star 

They are there when needed and are a guide to 

others. 

WHICH MEMBER ARE YOU?? 

 



 

Lioness 

Hope you are all enjoying the Purr this year!  It’s fun and informative 

learning about each club in our A-1 District.  Thanks to all of you for 

your M&A’s, bulletins, notes and emails.  This is your forum for getting 

information out to our district.    

I hope to see many of you at the Cabinet Meeting in Belmont on November 6.   I’m looking 

forward to President Ruby’s first meeting!   

The deadline for the next issue will be December 20

th

.  There will be no issue published in 

December.   I should have some hours after Christmas to get the next issue out to all of you by 

January 1

st

.     

I know it’s early, but as this will be the last issue before Christmas, I want to wish each and 

every one of you the joy of family, happiness of friends and the love of Christmas. 

All the best in 2012, Lioness, as we make this another A-1 year! 

 

Lioness Kelly 

 

“Let the spirit of love gently fill our hearts and homes. In this loveliest of seasons may you find many reasons for happiness.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IF YOU SEE A FAT MAN . .. Who's jolly 

and cute, Wearing a beard and  

a red flannel suit,  And if he is chuckling and laughing away,  

While flying around  

in a miniature sleigh, With eight tiny reindeer to pull him along,   

Then let's face it... Your eggnog's too strong!    

 

Merry Christmas and  

  a Happy 2O12!! 

 

 

 

What's the first thing elves learn in school? The "elf"-abet. 

What's a snowman's favorite Mexican food?   Brrrrrr-itos. 

Why does it take longer to build a blonde snowman? You have to hollow out its head first.  

What did the grape say to the peanut butter? "Tis the season to be jelly."  

 



 

 

                                                          

1st Annual   

Delaware Lions / Delaware Lioness 

Trivia Challenge Night 

at the Delaware Community Centre 

Saturday, January 28, 2012  

 

6:30 pm Registration & Cocktail Hour 

7:30 pm Trivia Challenge Begins 

Team of 8 players $160    Single players $20  

 

For more info contact: 

Lion Frank Berze, email: fberze@rogers.com or  

Lioness Martha Berze, email: marthab@rogers.com / phone: 519-652-1369 or 

Lion Mike Rombouts, email: mrombouts1010@rogers.com / phone: 519-652-0372  

or any other Delaware Lions or Delaware Lioness members. 

 

Registration Form 

 

Team Name:              

    

Contact Name:            

 

Email:              

 

Phone #:              

 

Address:              

 

# of Players:          Payment Encl.:      

 

Team of 8 players $160, single players $20 

 

Send registration forms w/ payment to:  

Mike Rombouts, PO Box 226, Delaware ON, N0L 1E0                                                                    

mailto:fberze@rogers.com
mailto:marthab@rogers.com
mailto:mrombouts1010@rogers.com


 

In South Windsor with Lioness Cathie 

Matthews, PDP Darlene Priestley & 

PDP Pauline Patterson. 

In Wheatley presenting 25 year pins to:  PDP Geri Vary, 

Lioness Nancy Springthorpe, Lioness Shirley 

Setterington, Lioness Nancy Wright, Lioness Andrea 

Maceyouski, Lioness Marjorie Jackson, Lioness Dale 

Dierkens and Lioness Doreen Armstrong. 

 

In Tilbury receiving a donation for her project from 

Lioness President Sheri Dozois. 

 

In Springfield, inducting new member Lioness 

Wendy Keeping and her sponsor Lioness Joanne 

Teather. 

 



A-1 Lioness Club Information   2011 - 2012 

Note:  Club Mailing Address in RED 

  

Arkona Lioness  (1985) Box 303, Arkona   N0M 1B0 

Arkona Municipal Building, Smith Street, Arkona   

4

th

 Tues 7:00pm dinner  

President  Jackie Ryan 519-828-3951  

email: jryan@execulink.com    

Secretary Tena Nieuwenhuizen519-828-3081  

email: tena@execulink.com 

 

Aylmer Lioness  (1983)  

Royal Cd Legion Branch 81 211 John Street N Aylmer   

2

nd

 Thurs @ 7:00 pm 

President Barbara Forsdike  519-773-9058   

email:  butterflybarb13@yahoo.ca    

Secretary Helen Hall R 2, 3441 Lakeview Rd, Aylmer 

 N5H 2R2  519-773-5939 email: hhall@amtelecom.net 

  

Belmont Lioness  (1980) Box 480, Belmont  N0L 1B0 

Belmont Community Centre, 14020 Belmont Rd, Belmont  

2

nd

 Mon 6:30pm dinner  

President Wanda Clarkson 519-644-0462 Bus 519-773-8471 

/ fax 519-765-3294  email: wclarkson@hwcinsurance.ca    

Secretary Julie DaSilva  519-644-2661   

email: julie.dasilva@hotmail.com 

 

Delaware Lioness  (1989) Box 233, Delaware   N0L 1E0 

Delaware Community Centre, York Street, Delaware   

3

rd

 Tues 7:00 pm dinner  

President Rotating President 

Secretary Chris Kopal  519-652-6404  

email: pckopal@rogers.com  

 

Glencoe Lioness  (1987) Box 920, Glencoe   N0L 1M0 

Legion, 156 McRae St, Glencoe 2

nd

 Mon 6:30 pm dinner 

President Norma Wheeler  519-287-2489  

email:  norma.wheeler@sympatico.ca    

Secretary Karen Degraw519-693-4854  

email: karendegraw@hotmail.com 

 

London Central Lioness  (1976) 

St. Luke’s Church, 1204 Richmond St North, London  

4

th

 Thurs 6pm dinner 

President Pauline Campbell 519-438-8053   

email: pcampbell@execulink.com   

Secretary PDP Arla Walsh127 Compton Cres, London   

N6C 4E9    519-681-0443 email: awalsh55@yahoo.ca 

 

London East Lioness  (1979) 

Green Lantern Restaurant, 911 Commissioners Rd, London   

3

rd

 Wed 6:30 pm dinner 

President PDP Paula Bax  519-232-4493 

R 5, 27031 Coldstream Rd, Parkhill  N0M 2K0   

Secretary Joan Horner 519-672-0535 

 

Mount Brydges  Lioness  (1977) 

Caradoc Community Centre,116 Lions Park Dr, Mt Brydges 

4

th

 Mon 7:00pm dinner 

President Doreen McDonald 519-657-6594   

Secretary PPMD”A” Carrol Vincent  519-246-9948 

107 – 14 Oxford St, Strathroy  N7G 2Z9 519-246-9948 

Port Stanley Lioness  (1977)  Box 2, Pt Stanley N5L 1C5 

Royal Cdn Legion, Branch, 310 George St, Port Stanley   

2

nd

 Wed 6:45pm dinner 

President  Karen Watson 519-631-1653   

email: karen-wg@hotmail.com    

Secretary Cheryl Wismer  519-782-3869  

email: wismer@sympatico.ca 

 

South Windsor Lioness  (1981) 

The Lumberjack, 475 Tecumseh Rd E, Windsor   

1

st

 Wed 7:00pm dinner  

President PDP Darlene Priestley  519-567-1210   

email: darpriestley@gmail.com  

Secretary PDP Pauline Patterson  519-969-0247 

 3371 Glenwood Dr, Windsor  N9E 2Y3 

email: begal1@sympatico.ca   

 

Springfield  Lioness  (1981) Box 179, Springfield N0L 2J0 

United Church, 51149 Ron McNeil Ln, Springfield  

3

rd

 Thurs 7:30pm (call secretary to confirm dinner)  

President  Laurie Bartlett  519-842-5740   

email: tillybart222@yahoo.ca   

Secretary PDP Rosemary Kennedy 519-773-2751  

(bus 519-644-1663 x 238) fax 519-644-0315  

email: rkennedy@wmic.ca  

 

Tilbury Lioness  (1983)  Box 388, Tilbury N0P 2L0 

Leisure Centre Seniors Centre, 10 Canal St W, Tilbury   

2

nd

 Mon 7pm (no dinner) 

President  Sheri Dozois  519-682-2097   

email: shair@live.ca 

Secretary Dianne Phelps 519-682-3437 (bus 519-682-4444) 

 email: discc@live.com 

 

Wheatley Lioness  (1985) Box 693, Wheatley N0P 2P0 

Wheatley Legion, 27 Erie St N, Wheatley   

1

st

 Mon 7pm dinner 

President Marjorie Jackson  519-825-4170   

email: jcksn2000@aol.com 

Secretary Trudy Brown 519-825-3054  

email: trudybrown4@sympatico.ca 

 

Wyoming Wyettes  (1978) Box 238, Wyoming N0N 1T0 

Lions Hall, 554 Main Street, Wyoming  

3

rd

 Mon 7:30pm 

(dinner every other month – 6:30 – call & confirm) 

President Carol Gardiner  519-845-0479   

email: carolgardiner15@hotmail.com  

Secretary PDP Barb Classen 519-882-4059  

email: tclassen@sympatico.ca  

 

MD’A’   Administrative Assistant    

PPMD”A” Anna Giles (A-1)     

R 1, 22282 Pratt Siding Rd,  

Glencoe, ON    N0L 1M0    

res: 519-693-4633  fax 519-693-4610  

email: amgiles@xplornet.com     

Club: Glencoe & District Lioness (A1) 

mailto:jryan@execulink.com
mailto:tena@execulink.com
mailto:butterflybarb13@yahoo.ca
mailto:hhall@amtelecom.net
mailto:wclarkson@hwcinsurance.ca
mailto:julie.dasilva@hotmail.com
mailto:pckopal@rogers.com
mailto:norma.wheeler@sympatico.ca
mailto:karendegraw@hotmail.com
mailto:pcampbell@execulink.com
mailto:awalsh55@yahoo.ca
mailto:karen-wg@hotmail.com
mailto:wismer@sympatico.ca
mailto:darpriestley@gmail.com
mailto:begal1@sympatico.ca
mailto:tillybart222@yahoo.ca
mailto:rkennedy@wmic.ca
mailto:shair@live.ca
mailto:discc@live.com
mailto:jcksn2000@aol.com
mailto:trudybrown4@sympatico.ca
mailto:carolgardiner15@hotmail.com
mailto:tclassen@sympatico.ca
mailto:amgiles@xplornet.com


Nativity Word Scramble 

 

1. STRA  _ _ _ _  

2. MAGREN _ _ _ _ _ _  

3. MYAR  _ _ _ _  

4. SEPHE _ _ _ _ _  

5. DOEYKN _ _ _ _ _ _ 

6. AEGLN _ _ _ _ _  

7. JPHOES _ _ _ _ _ _ 

8. JSSEU  _ _ _ _ _ 

9. KIGSN  _ _ _ _ _  

10. STBALE _ _ _ _ _ _  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nuts & Bolts 

2 boxes  bugles 

1 box  Crispix 

1 box  Cheerios 

1 box  pretzels 

2 lb. Mixed nuts 

2 T. Worcestershire sauce 

2 T. Garlic powder 

1T. Seasoned Salt 

2 cups salad oil 

Combine cereal, nuts, etc.  Mix Worcestershire sauce,  

spices & oil together.  Pour over cereal & stir well.   

Bake in 250 F oven for 2 hours or so.  Stir every 20 to 30 minutes. 

[If you like it spicier ... add more garlic.] 

 

Imitacion de Sangria 

1   12 oz.  Frozen lemon concentrate 

1   12 oz.  Frozen orange concentrate 

8 cups cold water 

1 can Hawaiian Punch 

2 bottles gingerale 

 fruit slices such as oranges, apples, lemons 

Mix all liquids together.  Add some ice cubes and the fruit slices.  Makes a delicious red punch for Christmas. 

 

"Peace on earth 

will come to stay, 

when we live 

Christmas  

every day."  

-Helen Steiner Rice 

"He who has not 

Christmas in his heart 

will never find it 

under a tree." 

– Roy L. Smith 

The only real blind person at 

Christmas-time is he who has not 

Christmas in his heart.  - Helen Keller 

 

Party Time Recipes 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT A-1 LIONESS 

CABINET MEETING 

 

Sunday, November 6, 2011 

Belmont Community Centre 

Breakfast - 9:30 A.M. 

Meeting - 10:30 A.M. 

 

$15 PER PERSON 

 

Please reply to  

Box 480, Belmont, ON, N0L 1B0 

by October 31, 2011 

with number attending and payment 

 

  OR bring your registration  

to the Belmont Lioness Bazaar  

on October 29 from 9 am to 2 pm 

REMEMBER THE TIME CHANGE 

 

 

 

 

Annual Christmas Bazaar  

& Silent Auction 

 

 Saturday, November 5 from 

 11.00 – 2.00 

 

will be held at 

St. Luke’s (Broughdale)  

Anglican Church 

1204 Richmond Street at Bernard 

(just north of the University gates) 

 

Books (hard and soft covers), preserves, pies, 

toys, household, treasures, clothing, 

so on.   We have really good stuff. 

 

Refreshments  -  Free admission 

(All funds raised are used for the benefit of the 

community) 

Enter off Bernard 

Springfield Lioness 

Annual 

Crafts & More! 

SUNDAY 

 Nov 20, 2011 

11 am to 3 pm 

Malahide Community Place 

12105 Whittaker Road, Springfield 

(site of the former Lions Club Hall) 

 

Admission $2.00 

 Bake Table 

 Craft Vendors 

 Tea Room 

 Reverse Penny Sale 

 

 

22

nd

 Annual  

Delaware Lioness 

Craft Show 

 

Sunday Nov. 20

th

, 2011 

10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Delaware Community 

Centre 

2652 Gideon Drive 

 

Variety of Crafters 

 

Tea and Lunch Room 

 

$400.00 Wreath Draw 

 



A-1 Lioness Appointed Officers 2011 -2012  

 

Advisory Committee 

PDP Rosemary Kennedy (chair) 

519-773-2751  (519-644-1663 x238) 

email:  rkennedy@wmic.ca 

Club:  Springfield 

All Past District Presidents 

Elected Executive 

 

Convention 

PDP Rosemary Kennedy 

R 4, 11206 Springfield Road 

Aylmer, ON     N5H 2R3 

519-773-2751 (bus 519-644-1663 x238) 

email: rkennedy@wmic.ca 

Club: Springfield 

 

Eyes Right 

Sherry Wismer 

R 1 

Port Stanley, ON  N5L 1J1 

519-782-3869 

email: wismer@sympatico.ca 

Club:  Port Stanley 

 

Purr Editor 

Kelly Pearson 

Box 52, 51144 Broadway St 

Springfield, ON  N0L 2J0 

519-765-4021 

email: kcp@amtelecom.net 

Club:  Springfield 

 

Lions Foundation of Canada 

Bev Filewood 

507 West Edith Cavell 

Port Stanley, ON  N5L 1G8 

519-782-4308 

email: bevfilewood@rogers.com 

Club: Port Stanley 

 

Lions Home for the Deaf 

PPMD”A” Anna Giles 

R 1, 22282 Pratt Siding Road 

Glencoe, ON  N0L 1M0 

519-693-4633  (fax 519-693-4610) 

email: amgiles@xplornet.com 

Club: Glencoe 

 

Membership 

Sonja Kennedy 

359 Scarlett Place 

Belmont, ON  N0L 1B0 

519-644-0841 

email:  sjkennedy44@yahoo.ca 

Club: Belmont 

 

Sensory Conservation 

Linda Newman 

R 2, 

Aylmer, ON  N5H 2R2 

519-773-2664 

email: butterflyblue@amtelecom.net 

Club:  Aylmer 

 

Social Services 

Cathie Matthews 

935 Homedale Boulevard 

Windsor, ON   N8S 2T1 

519-948-4537 

Club: South Windsor 

 

 

Tactile Tales 

Maureen Coleman 

983 Maitland Street 

London, ON   N5Y 2X5 

519-433-3694 

email: mcoleman@odyssey.on.ca 

Club: London Central 

 

Youth & Substance Abuse 

Lynn Berdan 

14149 Belmont Road 

Belmont, ON   N0L 1B0 

519-644-2114 

email: lynnberdan@gmail.com   

Club: Belmont 

 

Youth Camp Lioness Co-Chair 

PPMD”A” Carrol Vincent 

107 – 14 Oxford Street, 

Strathroy, ON   N7G 2Z9 

519-246-9948 

Club: Mount Brydges 

Finance Committee 

Treasurer: PDP Janet Payne 

Past Treasurer: Mariette Desjardine 

President: Ruby Hunter 

Past President – Martha Berze 

3 from Advisory:     PDP Ev Crisp, PDP Rosemary Kennedy, PDP Darlene Priestley 

 

 

A-1 Lions Governor 

Lion Steve Mahovlich 

413 Lillian Lane, Belle River, ON  N0R 1A0 

519-728-9637 

email:  stevena1@kelcom.net   

Club:  Belle River  

 

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 1 

PDG Lion George Vary 

Box 865, 28 Foster Street 

Wheatley, ON    N0P 2P0 

phone  519-825-7628 

email:  gangv@mnsi.net   

Club:  Wheatley 

  

 

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 2 

PDG Lion Joe Elliott 

22966 Purple Hill Road, 

Thorndale, ON   N0M 2P0 

phone  519-461-0759  

 fax 519-461-0153 

email:  joeelliott@execulink.com  

Club:  Thorndale  

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 24 

PZC Lion Mike Tuxford 

208 George Street 

Lucan, ON   N0M 2J0 

phone  519-227-2252 

email:  takeagander2002@yahoo.ca   

Club:  Granton 
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